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   April 2019  

Grace Notes                     
 News from Grace United Methodist Church 
Carbondale, Illinois               618-457-8785                       

Web site: www.carbondalegrace.org     
E-mail:  carbondalegraceinfo@gmail.com  

 
Church Office Hours :  M-F,  8:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 
Pastor’s Office  Hours:  M-W 10:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 

Know God Series 
 
April 7                “God Is Graceful” 
 
                                           Holy Week 
 
April 14                            Palm Sunday  
                                     “God Is In Control” 
  
April 19                      Good Friday Service  

7:00 p.m.at First United Methodist Church 
 
April 21                            Easter Sunday 

   Sonrise - 7:45 a.m. 
   Breakfast -  8:30 a.m. 

    Sunday School -  9:15 a.m. 
    Easter Worship -  10:30 a.m. 

Musical message:  “Hallelujah! Christ Has Risen” 
 
April 28       “God Is  Faithful” 
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I've heard about some scientists arguing that time 
can be reversible, as well as, sort of "fast-forward" 
possible. If they figure out a gadget or a smartphone 
app that makes it possible, I'd love to change my 
mistakes in the past, or plan the right way for the 
future that I know for sure will come. How about 
going back to our General Conference? More on 
this later! But for now, I'll stick to Jesus. Because 
the Bible teaches us that Christ was here in the past, 
and He is here now (at present), and also He will be 
coming (in the future). What that tells me is that no 

matter how screwed up we were in the past, now, or we'll be in 
the future, it will be alright. 
  
I love this song "Everything's gonna be alright in Christ!" (by Bob 
Fitts) It goes like this: 
When you need a hand to hold, Everything's gonna be alright in 
Christ. 
Take His Word and fill your soul, Everything's gonna be alright 
in Christ. 
Lift your hand and praise His name, For eternity the same, Lift 
your hearts, His mercies we proclaim. 
Everything's gonna be alright in Christ. 
When your troubles leave you numb, by His blood you'll over-
come. 
Everything's gonna be alright in Christ. 
If you feel you're sinking fast, He'll give you peace that lasts. 
Everything's gonna be alright in Christ. 
  
If you are facing difficulties or uncertainties, know that 
"Everything's gonna be alright in Christ." Do you need for-
giveness for the past, assurance for the future, and peace for now? 
Know God who loves you for who you are - of the past, present 
and future: we've been sharing about God for the past few weeks 
at Grace, and we'll continue to do so during this time of Lenten 
season. Hope you can hop along to know more about God. 
  
Applying this to our current issue, especially, after the decision of 
the Special Session of the General Conference held back in Feb-
ruary, many uncertainties and frustrations have been expressed. It 
has stressed me, as your pastor, so much that my health had a hit 
but all along, "Everything's gonna be alright in Christ… If you  
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Our heartfelt sympathy is given to Thyra Russell and 
family.  Thyra’s mother, Melba Middlesworth, passed 
away on February 24 at the age of 95. 

feel you're sinking fast, He'll give you peace that lasts." It has 
been my prayer. 

 

As you may know, 53% of the vote backed the "(Modified) Tra-
ditional" Plan as opposed to the 47% who chose the "One 
Church" Plan. Here one of my clergy colleague said sarcastically, 
"it's only 47%!" - that shows a lot of division in our denomina-
tion. A recent article in the NPR states that this shows there is a 
substantial Evangelical subculture in our denomination in addi-
tion to the Christians from the "Global South" that supported the 
Traditional Plan. The Modified Traditional Plan, in a nutshell re-
tains and strengthens our sexual ethics on the issue of Homosexu-
ality in our Book of Discipline (the polity book that governs our 
denomination's social and theological stance and how we do 
church work.) It also brought it a few punitive measures for cler-
gy members derailing from the polity on this issue. It is still 
pending the Judicial Counsel's interpretation on this, and only 
after that, it will be slowly implemented beginning 2020. This 
docket has appeared for the past 50 years at the General Confer-
ences, and probably will again in the next one as well. But the 
history has shown, every time this docket appears, more restric-
tive language has been added to the Book of Discipline. Again, it 
shows who we are as a church - socially progressive and theolog-
ically conservative: this tension between sort a orthopraxy and 
orthodoxy will always be with us - as long as we live in this 
world doing mission. And that brings lots of stress, frustrations, 
difficulties and disappointments - whether you agree with the de-
cision or not. And if you need to speak on this with me, please 
feel free to do so. 

  

Meanwhile, we'll have to stick to Christ, and only Christ who is 
eternally the same. 
  
Pastor Rhee 
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        Please have articles for the May Grace 
Notes  newsletter to the church office by  
April 15.   

     Come join us to take prayer to 
the streets with Prayer Walk, 
open to any! We will gather each 
Wednesday, 10am at different 
locations for various prayer fo-
cuses respectively, during April. 
Come with prayerful heart, wear 
comfortable attire & shoes, bring 
water bottle as needed, apply sun 

cream if necessary. In case of inclement weather, we will meet at 
the prayer chapel in church. You can also do your own prayer 
walks with the prayer focuses 
each week, whenever or 
wherever you chose.   
     Door hanger prayer cards 
will be available for prayer 
walkers - to walk around 
neighbors, pray, and hang the 
prayers of blessing & protec-
tion on the doorknobs. 
* Sign-up through connection card, call in the office, or email at 
carbondalegracepastor@gmail.com 

Date Meet at : Prayer Focus 

April  
   3 

Grace Church (inside 
& outside) 

For Grace and all God’s Church, for 
spiritual revival to happen in Carbon-
dale area 

April 
  10 

SIU, Student Center 
main entrance 

For SIU, Public Schools, hospitals, etc. 

April  
  17 

Turley Park, gazebo For city, state, and federal government, 
public servants, leaders, law enforce-
ments, etc 

April  
  24 

University Mall main 
entrance 

For all Carbondale citizens, businesses 
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Come and celebrate a special combined Easter 
Service at 10:30 a.m. on Sunday, April 21, at 
Grace Church.  The Grace Choir, Handbell 
Choir, Grace Children, Jung sisters on violins, 
along with other musicians, and Jeff Williams 
on narration will present the musical message 
"Hallelujah! Christ Has Risen."  Please join us 
and invite your family and friends to celebrate 
and worship with our church family.  

 

Good Friday Service 
 
It has been tradition for Bethel AME, First 
UMC and Grace UMC to get together for 
an evening service on Good Friday.  This 
year the service will be held at 7:00 p.m. 
on Good Friday, April 19 at Carbondale 
First United Methodist Church.   

 

CALLING ALL WOMENé 
 
     You are all invited to attend the Cache River 
District United Methodist Women's meeting to be 
held here at Grace UM Church on Saturday 
morning, April 27th!  Grace UM Women are co-
hosting the meeting with the Carbondale 1st UM 
Women.   
     The meeting begins at 9:00 A.M., but be sure to come early to 
register and have breakfast.   A $5 registration fee includes lunch 
and a light breakfast.  In addition to the business of the morning, 
the meeting will feature special music and an inspirational  
speaker.  Attendees are also encouraged to bring toiletry items 
and "Boxtops for Education" to be donated to Cunningham Chil-
dren's Home and Lessie Bates Neighborhood House, two of our 
conference missions serving children.  Please join us for an inter-
esting and motivating morning! 
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‘One for the Cross’ started in 2009 when the then current board 

of directors thought of a day of prayer for the Bald Knob Cross 

organization, as well as the physical structure and grounds, all of 

which were needing significant repairs. With the Easter sunrise 

service being an annual tradition since the 1930’s, they decided 

to make Palm Sunday the day they would ask the churches in the 

Heartland to make a special point to keep the Bald Knob Cross in 

focus. That is how the ‘One for the Cross’ campaign started. 

What would happen, they asked, if every Christian in the area 

gave just one dollar in support of the Cross? 

This campaign, along with many others, helped raise the funds 

necessary to completely and totally restore the Bald Knob Cross 

structure itself from the terrible condition in which it had fallen. 

Back in the 1950’s, organizers of the Cross turned down a large 

corporate donation. Founders wanted “ownership” to belong with 

all people. Thousands gave what they could. That is the idea be-

hind the ‘One for the Cross’ campaign, one dollar from each 

church member on Palm Sunday, along with a commitment to 

keep the organization’s efforts in their prayers.  

Now that the Cross structure itself has been restored, and addi-

tional improvements have been made, the next goal is to expand 

the parking lot and construct a stage where the Easter Sunrise 

Service is held. These two improvements will serve thousands of 

visitors for many years to come. The donations from ‘One for the 

Cross’ will help make this possible. 

More information can be found and donations can be made at 

www.baldknobcross.com. 

April 14 
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   April Birthdays  

          (by date) 

 

       2 -  Paula Arthur                                                     
        6 -  Marshall Anderson                              
        7 -  Jamal Kinchen 
        8 -  Louis Dunn 
        8 -  Ruby Dunn 
        9 -  Katherine Ebersohl 
      10 -  Kamma Langin 
      10 -  Emily Vale 
      11 -  Connie Steudel 
      13 -  Deon Egner 
      18  - In-Sook Hwang 
      19 -  Dorothy Frailey 
      20 -  Elizabeth Dudeck 
      23 -  Annabella Upton 
      24 -  Michael Arthur 
      24 -  Henri Schurz 
      25 -  Lauren Smith 
      29 -  Paul Prater 
 
                  

    
 

      

Grace UMC Mission Statement 

 

"Love God, love people, make disciples of Jesus Christ." 

Grace United Methodist Church 
Rev. Jungil Rhee, pastor 

 

9:00 a.m.  Praise and Worship Service 
10:10 a.m. Sunday School 

11:15 a.m.  Traditional Worship Service 

April 10—Meungguk & Sunhee Park 
April 27—Bill & Sharon Crain (56 yrs.) 

Early May 
May 1    Amy Park 
May 2    Lena Hake 

http://www.baldknobcross.com
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Thank you for your gift to the “Our Con-
ference Our Kids” Spiritual Ministries 
Endowment Campaign.  
Thank you for loving our Kids.  
Carol Rankin & the OC/OK Team 
 
Thanks everyone for your cards and ex-
pressions of sympathy after the death of 
my Mother. 
My Grace Church family is truly a blessing to me.  May God 
continue to bless us all. 
Thyra Russell 

Spring Good Samaritan  
Mission Meal Dates 

 
April 14 
May 12 

 
Meal preparation begins at 1:00 p.m.  

in the Grace UMC large kitchen.   

2019 Missions To Date 
 
$100   Feed My Sheep Community Kitchen 
$2,343.25   Good Samaritan Food Pantry 
$100   Good Samaritan Home in Carbondale 
$100   Good Samaritan Soup Kitchen  
$250   Midwest Distribution Center for Food for the Poor,  
            water buckets for Haiti 
$272.96   Mission Meal groceries 
$100   Murphysboro Food Pantry 
$300   Next Generation Ministries in Tanzania 
$965.05   Local Benevolence needs 
$180  Our Conference Our Kids 
$100  UMCOR World Hunger 
$200  Victory Dream Center Food Pantry 
$100  Wesley Foundation  
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MaTT Club-                                           
a place for kids and adults to gather with 
friends, old and new, at the 
table with Jesus. 
 
In March MaTT Club focused on Fruit of 
the Spirit- Goodness and Faithfulness. We 
challenged Early Service and Late Service to a food drive contest to 
see who could bring in the most items for the food bank in the month 
of March. The challenge is still going on at the time of the printing of 
the newsletter so stay tuned for the results.  
 
I chose a pineapple to represent Goodness because, on the outside the 
pineapple is rough and prickly but the inside is filled with sweet 
goodness. We discussed how sometimes people are like pineapples. 
They are prickly on the outside but once we get past that we find that 
they can be very “sweet” on the inside. We cut open a fresh pineapple 
and the kids each got to have a taste. The children built a tower of 
canned goods and we talked about ways we can “do” goodness for 
others. We decided to collect food through the food drive challenge. 
 
On March 17 we focused on Fruit of the Spirit-Faithfulness. I chose 
the cherry to represent Fruit of the Spirit-Faithfulness because often 
(in pictures at least) cherries grow in pairs- we see two attached to the 
same stem. We played some games about being faithful and trustwor-
thy. Pairs of kids tied together to traverse the obstacle course was def-
initely a lesson on co-operation and being mindful of your partner. 
We discussed how God is always faithful to us and how we can be 
faithful to our family, our friends, and God. We made cherry zipper 
pulls for craft. 
 

Important Dates coming up-  
May 5 Mom and Me Meeting  
May 19 Bowling at Herrin Bowl 
Early June end of the year swim? party 
 

Happy April birthday Amelia. 
 

Thank you Luke and Younkyoung An and Jennifer Langin for provid-
ing suppers in March.  
Thank you Jennifer for taking pictures. 
Thank you Mary Louise and Holly for your help. 
Thank you Kierra and Sunhee for helping on March 17. 
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CHILDREN'S ANNOUNCEMENTS FOR APRIL 

 

*  Palm Sunday, April 14th- Children and youth are invited to 
lead the worship congregation into Holy Week with a procession 
of palms near the beginning of each worship service.  In celebra-
tion and honor of Jesus's triumphal entry into Jerusalem, we 
welcome all who are attending worship to parade into the wor-
ship area, helping to distribute palms to the congregation. 
 
* Easter Sunday, April 21st-Easter Scavenger Hunt and Party.   
       Where:  Children's area 
       When:  Sunday school hour, preceding the main Easter wor-
ship service 
        Who: Children, grades, K-5, younger children are welcome 
with adult accompaniment 
         What:  Scavenger Hunt for Holy Week/ Easter items, party 
with Easter gift bags, treats, Easter video (if time allows) 
All kids are welcome to celebrate Jesus and His victory for our 
lives! 
 
REMINDER:  DONATIONS FOR CHILDREN'S  
DISASTER RELIEF COLLECTION PROJECT 

 
     Please remember to donate items for United Methodist disas-
ter relief agencies during the month of April.  Baskets are locat-
ed in the lobby and at the entrance to the children's area.  The 
children will assemble Personal Dignity Kits during the last 
Sunday of April.   
     Items needed are: 
          1 Bath Hand Towel -No kitchen towels 
          1 Bath Washcloth -No kitchen towels  
          1 Comb -sturdy -No rattail or picks  
          1 Razor -with guard  
          1 Nail Clippers -No nail files or emery boards  
          1 Adult Toothbrush -No multipacks  
          1 Toothpaste -2.5 oz. or larger  
          1 Bar Soap -3-4 oz.  
          1 Shampoo -3-4 oz.   
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Circle of Friends Potluck 
Tuesday, April 9 

Noon 
 

Bring a dish and join the fellowship.  The lunch 
is held in rooms 19/20, just off the big kitchen. 

Margaret  
Disability Support Group 

 
Does you or your family have any 
disability or chronic disease?  Or 
do you want to help persons with 
disabilities improve their life 
quality?  If you answer “yes”, 
please join us in our Margaret dis-
ability support group.  Blessed 
Margaret of Castello was a  
Dominican nun who was born with severe disabilities.  Based on 
her faith, she overcame personal difficulties and served people.  
We’ll make effort to empower persons with disabilities by read-
ing, discussing, sharing and praying. We’ll also assist our church 
in disability knowledge education and accessibility improve-
ments. 
 
The group will meet in our church every Friday, 10:00 a.m. - 
11:30 p.m. starting April 1.  If you have any questions or com-
ments, please feel free to contact Yifan Shen-Hesketh at 618-353
-4429 or shenyfifan69@aol.com.  Yifan is a Certified Rehabilita-
tion Counselor (CRC). 

Finance Committee and Church Council will not 
meet during the month of April.  Finance Com-
mittee will next meet on Sunday, May 12 at 
12:30 p.m.  Church Council will meet on  
Tuesday, May 21 at 6:30 p.m.  


